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Disclaimer 

The Holden Car Club does not accept responsibility for the truth or accuracy of the articles or advertisements appearing in 

this newsletter. It is incumbent on the readers to satisfy themselves as to the truth or accuracy of any of the articles or    

advertisements. All articles and advertisements are accepted in good faith by the club. 

https://www.holdencarclub.org.au/
mailto:https://www.holdencarclub.org.au/


Welcome to the August—September edition of Holden Torque!  
 
Firstly, apologies for the lateness in getting this edition out.  
 
It has been a quiet winter—lots of vehicles (and their owners!) in hibernation waiting for the warmer weather 
which is now slowly inching upon us!  There have been plenty of ‘Show and Shines,  ‘Coffee and Carby’ and Tar-
ga events though to keep most very busy and engaged in between showers  (of the rain variety!)  and cold 
snaps.  Thank you to those who support these events outside of our club organized events and cruises,  I know 
the organisers appreciate you turning up and supporting them. 
 
Whilst the last couple of months may have been quiet, the coming months are certainly looking a lot busier.  
The ‘jewel in the crown’ event for Holden Car Club, is our involvement in the GM Owner’s Day (GMOD) on Sun-
day  November 13 at Medina Oval.  Whilst there has been a location change since the last event, the idea and 
focus of this amazing charity event has not.  Holden Car Club of WA has proudly been a co-organiser of this 
event with the Cheverlot Club of WA for many years with all proceeds from the event being donated to the As-
sociation for the Advancement of Brain Injured Children (AABIC) who work towards providing emotional and 
financial support for brain injured children, their families and carers.   A big shout out to Gane Doyle and Paul-
ine Wainwright who are the Club’s representative on the GMOD committee this year and who, along with some 
other dedicated volunteers,  have committed to a VERY early start on the day to ensure the logistics of the 
event  run smoothly.  A cooked breaky is on offer for those who arrive early enough and have registered! 
 
This years event is focusing on a Century of Holden Building Car Bodies  and promises to showcase a fantastic 
history from pre-engine transport through to modern day. 
 
So far our club has 30 registered vehicles attending on the day and with approximately ten other clubs regular-
ly supporting this event, the day is gearing up to be the biggest yet.  If you haven’t already, and would like to, 
you must pre-register your attendance and pay the entrance fee of $10  (refundable to club members) before  
13 October 2022. 
 
All clubs rely on volunteers and ours is no exception.  Please consider putting your hand up to help from time-to-
time to share the workload of our hard working committee and regular volunteers. 
 

Change in date for the General Meeting 

 Due to the GMOD event being the day after the scheduled HCC of WA General Meeting, the deci-

sion was made to bring it forward by one week.  The new date for the GM is Saturday 5 November 

2022 @ 2.30pm at the East Vic Park RSL. 

http://www.aabic.org.au/
http://www.aabic.org.au/


Continued ... 
Member Birthdays  
If you follow Holden Car Club on Facebook you will have noticed that each month we celebrate our Members 
birthday’s with a post acknowledging those born throughout the month.  As our system has changed from 
manual to electronic over the years, not all birthday’s have been able to be captured on the ‘new’ system.  If 
you are unsure if your birthday is registered with us, please send an email to  info@holdencarclub.org.au  with 
your name and date of birth and we can add it in for you.   
 
So, happy birthday (again!) to those born in August and September—this is what the Facebook posts looked 
like.  Head on over to Facebook  and check out those celebrating in November! 
 

 

 

 
Contact details updates 
 
A reminder that if any of your personal details change (phone number, email, home address etc) over the 
course of the year, please notify the club via email at info@holdencarclub.org.au 

https://www.facebook.com/HoldenCarClubOfWa


Continued … 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
   

 
 
 

Association for the Advancement of  
Brain Injured Children 



 
 

Bunbury Cruise and Bunbury Geographe  
Motor Museum 

 
This event is still to be re-scheduled.  Watch this space! 

 

 
 
 
 

 
York—Settlers Hotel Lunch Cruise 
Another great run organized by Mick Lawler.  Although there was a change in date (to Grand Final Day!) the 
day was fantastic with about 12 vehicles meeting up at Auto One in Midland for the drive to York. 
We were lucky enough to get great weather all day.  We were lucky to get all (most!) of our cars parked togeth-
er, and as usual, plenty of interest from other visitors in our cars.  Our visit coincided with the commencement 
of the York Festival and there were plenty of things to see and interact with in this great little historic town.  
Lunch at Settlers was fantastic.   Pretty sure this will be on the calendar again! 
 
 

 
 
 



Upcoming Events 

These are advertised both on our Facebook page and the website.  Our next event is the                       
General Meeting on Saturday 5th November 2022 @ 2.30pm @ the East Vic Park RSL.   

The next HCC of WA supported event is the Mosman Park Men’s Shed Annual Craft Market on  
Sunday 6th November 2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
But don’t forget to Save the Date for the HCC of WA Christmas Dinner on  

26th November at 6pm (more details to follow) 
 
                                                                                              

 

 

 
 

Please RSVP to events  
via email  info@holdencarclub.org.au  

via mobile to Mick Lawler (SMS)    0417 929 966  
Or in person at the next General Meeting 

 



 
 

 
 

Please RSVP to events via 
 

• email  info@holdencarclub.org.au  
• mobile to Mick Lawler  

(SMS)    0417 929 966  
• Or in person at the next General Meeting 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

There are only 8 Saturday’s left until 
Christmas!    

 

You’re Welcome!!! 
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1963 EH Holden    - $38 500  
 
Original condition with no modifications other than general mechanical repairs. I've had had all 
the rust cut out and she is running well.  Perth assembled with all major mechanical components 
(suspension, engine, clutch, exhaust, steering, electrical) has been either overhauled or replaced.  
Runs and drives well and no rust in the body. 

 

 
1970 HG Wagon   $30 000 

 

Automatic Transmission, 186 Motor, 70 664 km.  Some surface rust only. Built in WA 
 

I bought the car in 1996 from a family who had owned it since it was only 6 months old. It was 
passed down from the father to his son who sold it to his brother who sold it to me. Much loved 
and cared for, I have been driving it since 1996 and it still runs well.  
Contact Julie - 0415 382 639  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
HT Wreck only—FREE 
HT wreck (ute) that is pretty much rusted away but still has side and rear glass plus rear tail 
lights with chrome surround.  Also chrome tie down rails for the tub (possibly factory option).  
Any parts wanted are free—you collect. 
Tim  9757 5034  (Margaret River region) 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Private Plates    $3 250 ONO 
A 67 HR  
Leaving WA at the end of October 
Susan Owen   0407 902 270 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

3 speed Manual (three on the tree) 

143,000km  

Red 202 

Original engine and drive line. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.  

Kind Regards  

Michcell Lockyer  

0448 959 749  



Update and check your Insurance! 

Send in any ideas for Newsletter articles!  I would love to include an article or two 

of what members are up to with their cars!  Are you working on a project?  Want 

to share your experience?  Let me know via email info@holdencarclub.org.au 


